Utilities board posts personal data on Net

Rocky Rapids residents feel betrayed by the breach of privacy rules
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EDMONTON - Residents near Rocky Rapids are upset about the personal

information posted on the Internet by the Alberta Energy and Utilities

Board.  The information was collected from people who would be in the

emergency planning zone of two sour-gas oil wells proposed by West Energy.

Companies must collect the data and supply it to the board to assure it

everyone can be evacuated safely during an emergency.

Some people told the company when they would be out of the country during the winter; others revealed medical conditions. All the information appeared on the Internet.  Mike Szwec provided the password that would allow a stranger to take his two children away from their home in case of an emergency.  "I consider it reckless endangerment, what they did," said Szwec. "(My children) would have willingly hopped in a vehicle with a stranger."

West Energy hired a company to consult with residents and landowners in the emergency planning zone about 90 kilometres west of Edmonton.  The

information collected was compiled in what's called a line list. It includes the names, addresses and telephone numbers of everyone in the zone. The list supplied to West Energy also contained a "comments" column, which included the sensitive information.

Susan Kelly said she found the information about two weeks ago, when she was looking up the company's application on the board website in preparation for a pre-hearing about the wells. When she saw the information, she called the residents' lawyer, who called the board.
Barry Dodd said he co-operated with the person who came to collect the

information because he thought it would remain private. He told the company he and his family want to be far away from the site when they drill the well. He was concerned anyone reading the line list could figure out when his house would be empty.

Szwec works in the oilpatch and knows how evacuation plans are supposed to work. Such personal information is supposed to be kept "under lock and key," he said.

The board is looking at its internal procedures to make sure it doesn't

happen again, said Darin Barter, a board spokesman. "This should not have happened and certainly our apologies go out to those whose information was out there."  The board sent letters of apology to residents in the area in late October.  Barter said the board received two sets of information from West Energy. The information with the additional comments should not have been posted.

The board does not require companies to submit such information, he said. The information was on the website from May to October this year, he said. West Energy's Chris Bennett called the incident "inadvertent" and "unfortunate." The company never intended for the information to be posted where it was accessible to the public, said Bennett, a vice-president with the company.  "Internally, we have asked our emergency response plan provider to also review their policies and procedures in terms of the information they provide to the board to ensure this never, ever happens again." 

